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Oxford Professor Vaughan  Lowe lectures at IMLI

IMLI was especially fortunate to enjoy on the 11th and 12th of April, the visit of   Oxford Professor Vaughan Lowe.

Professor Lowe is Chichele Professor of Public International Law, and a Fellow of All Souls College, at the University of Oxford. He was formerly Reader in International Law and a Fellow of Corpus Christi College in the University of Cambridge. Before that he taught at the universities of Cardiff and Manchester and, as a visiting professor, in the USA. He also practices as a barrister from Essex Court Chambers, London.
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                                                  Prof. Vaughan Lowe lecturing at IMLI.

Prof. Lowe advises extensively on matters of international law, and is the author of many books and articles on the subject.

During his staying at IMLI, Professor Lowe delivered a lecture entitled  “The end of the Freedom of the High Seas”, while the next day he delivered  (as a special guest of Professor Attard),  a lecture at the Faculty of Law of the  University of Malta, on different aspects of the   Palestinian- Israeli conflict.

After the delivery of his second lecture Professor Lowe, who was accompanied by his wife, was the guest of honour at a reception held at the Institute, where he signed copies of his book on the Law of the Sea (co-written with R.R. Churchill), which has been used by IMLI students for several years.
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                                  Prof. Lowe, signing copies of  his book on the Law of the Sea.

The reception was attended by IMLI students, ambassadors, judges and many others distinguished guests.
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               Prof. Lowe with Prof. Attard and  some  distinguished  guest, who  attended his lecture.

During his lecture at IMLI, Professor Lowe pointed out that at the time when  the  process of  codification of the Law of the Sea began (in 1958), it was  believed that the principle of exclusive jurisdiction of the flag State on the high seas was  “untouchable”, as it  reflected the reality of international practice.

The reality today is that there are many exceptions to this principle and   practice is moving steadily in the direction of creating even more exceptions.  Therefore, it seems that principle of the flag State exclusive jurisdiction on the high seas no longer reflects the true position.

According to Professor Lowe the exclusivity of flag State jurisdiction may soon cease to be the “normal position”.

In  this regard he mentioned that it seems that the  amendments that have been prepared this year to the SUA Convention (Convention for the suppression of unlawful acts against the safety of maritime navigation, 1988)  and the 2003 Aruba declaration (Agreement concerning co-operation in suppressing illicit maritime and air trafficking in narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances in the Caribbean Area), are showing  possible future development  in this field.

However, Prof. Lowe also pointed out  that at least at this moment  there are no signs  that the principle that no State may claim property rights in any part of the high seas, is under fundamental threat.

Professor Lowe expressed his appreciation for the work of the Institute and  highlighted that he enjoys visiting IMLI  and that (apart from the beauty of Malta) it is a real delight for him to see so many highly skilled and enthusiastic  lawyers   from so many countries sharing their views on some of the most pressing problems of the Law of the Sea.
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